Excerpt from January 24, 2005 Senate Council Minutes

Kennedy made a motion that the Senate Council request a documented estimate of the University-wide resources necessary to increase the number of graduating nurses by one-third in each year after 2009.  Cibull seconded the motion, noting that it might serve as the impetus to increase Nursing’s resources. Tagavi asked when Nursing should provide the information.  Kennedy replied that the information should be made available by December 2005.

Thelin suggested that perhaps it was a mistake to assume that Nursing wished to grow.  He added that a variety of factors contribute to the shortage of nurses in the country, including licensure issues and attrition.  Kennedy reminded the group that Brockopp had just spoken about the shortage of nurses.  Duke noted that she spoke of the shortage of practicing nurses, which was different.  Cibull agreed and spoke of the demanding physical and psychological nature of nursing as a profession and noted that nurses lost through attrition were not likely to return.  He said that if more nurses were going to enter the field it would be due to graduating more nurses and said he did not share Thelin’s concern.

Duke said that she would prefer not to make a decision on the motion since there were no Nursing faculty member in the room.  She suggested speaking with Nursing to determine how the faculty feel before voting on the motion.  

Kennedy made a motion to table the motion for up to two sessions to allow a chance for the College of Nursing faculty members to be informed of the motion and invited to attend the Senate Council meeting at which it will be discussed.  Grossman seconded the motion to table definitely, which passed without dissent.

